## Shobnall Primary School



9th November 2016

Dear Parents of Pupils Years 4, 5 and 6,

## FORTHCOMING JUNIOR PERFORMANCE - 'SNOW WHITE AND THE EIGHT DWARVES' TUESDAY 6TH DECEMBER 2016 1.30 P.M. AND 6.00 P.M. AT THE BREWHOUSE

After weeks of hard work and preparation the time is nearly upon us to sit back and watch our children perform their very own version of "Snow White and the Eight Dwarves". I hope you will enjoy what I am sure will be a spectacular show. As parents are aware we hire the Brewhouse for our annual performance and these productions have always been very popular with parents and we are sure this year will prove to be no exception. The show has been arranged to accommodate most children in the juniors (Years 4 - 6) in some way, and for this reason, we ask that parents allow children to attend both performances for the benefit of both audiences. We hope that all parents support us in our endeavour as the children have been working and practising their routines in their dance lessons throughout the autumn term, as you can imagine this has been a huge undertaking.

The arrangements will be as follows:

- We intend to have a dress rehearsal at the Brewhouse on the morning of Monday 5th December 2016, the day before our actual performance (we shall return to school in the afternoon).
- It is intended that the children will be transported to the Brewhouse by coaches fitted with seat belts on the morning of Monday 5th December 2016 and the morning of Tuesday 6th December 2016 for the full performance.
- On Tuesday 6th December 2016 the children will arrive at the Brewhouse in time for the start of the matinee at 1.30 p.m. The performance is expected to last for approximately 1½ hours.
- We appreciate that not all parents can collect children at the end of the matinee performance and return them in time for 5.15 p.m., especially if the junior children have younger brothers or sisters. For this reason parents will have the option of collecting children at the end of the performance at approximately 3.00 p.m. or leaving children at the Brewhouse (under the direct supervision of staff) and collecting them at the end of the evening performance at approximately 7.30 p.m.
- PACKED LUNCH/PACKED TEA REQUIREMENTS:
- Monday 5th December 2016
- On Monday 5th December 2016 all children will require a mid-morning snack/non-fizzy drink and a packed lunch/non-fizzy drink. For Monday only there is the opportunity, if required, to pre order a school packed lunch for your child, please tick the appropriate boxes on the back page of this letter.
- Tuesday 6th December 2016
- O Tuesday 6th December 2016 all children will require a mid-morning snack/non-fizzy drink, a packed lunch/non-fizzy drink plus a packed tea/non-fizzy drink if they are remaining at the Brewhouse inbetween performances. If you have any enquires regarding these arrangements, please contact the school office.















Page 2 continued.....

In order that well organised arrangements can be made we do need to know whether your child(ren):

- Will be performing in both the matinee <u>and</u> evening performance on Tuesday 6th December 2016.
- Whether you allow them to travel on a coach fitted with seatbelts for the rehearsal on the morning of Monday 5th December 2016, and again on Tuesday 6th December 2016 for the main performance.
- Whether you wish your child to remain at the Brewhouse until the evening performance or:
- Whether you will collect them after the matinee performance and return them at 5.15 p.m. in time for the start of the evening performance at 6.00 p.m.

For this reason would you please complete the attached form as a matter of urgency and return the form to school **by no later than Monday 14th November 2016 please.** This will allow us sufficient time to confirm coach bookings and plan for all eventualities.

## **Collection Point At The End Of Each Performance**

We do need to comply with the Health and Safety Regulations of the Brewhouse and would like to inform parents of the collection procedures at the end of each performance. Parents are asked to wait <u>in the Foyer</u> and when each class is ready they will be brought in to the Foyer where they can be collected by parents. Children will be brought out class by class and parents are expected to leave the premises as quickly as possible so as to avoid unnecessary congestion. We obviously understand that parents with children in one or more classes will need to remain in the foyer a little longer.

Any child not allowed to perform will be expected to arrive at school on Tuesday 6th December 2016, at the normal designated time, and continue in their normal lessons until 3.30 p.m. when they can be collected at the end of the school day as normal.

If you have any further queries please do not hesitate to contact me at the school.

Yours sincerely

Mr R Cruise Headteacher





## 'SNOW WHITE AND THE EIGHT DWARVES' BY SHOBNALL PRIMARY SCHOOL TUESDAY 6TH DECEMBER 2016 1.30 P.M. AND 6.00 P.M. AT THE BREWHOUSE

CHIL	D'S NAME: CLASS:	
Please answer Yes or No to the following questions:		
1.	My child is allowed to travel on a coach fitted with seatbelts to the rehearsal on the morning of Monday 5 <sup>th</sup> December 2016	Yes No No
2.	My child is allowed to travel on a coach fitted with seatbelts to the performance on Tuesday 6th December 2016	Yes No No
2.	My child will be performing in the matinee at 1.30 p.m. of "SNOW WHITE AND THE EIGHT DWARVES" on Tuesday 6th December 2016	Yes No No
3.	My child will <u>also</u> be performing in the evening performance of "SNOW WHITE AND THE EIGHT DWARVES" on Tuesday 6th December 2016	Yes No No
4.	My child will be collected after the matinee performance on Tuesday 6th December 2016 from the Brewhouse at 3.00 p.m. and returned at 5.15 p.m. in time for the 6.00 p.m. start;	Yes No No
	OR	
	I am unable to collect my child and would like them to be supervised in between performances and I understand that I will be required to provide a packed evening meal and drink.	Yes No No
5.	I understand that I will need to collect my child from the Brewhouse on the evening of Tuesday 6th December 2016 at approximately 7.30 p.m.	Yes 🗌
6.	I would like to order a packed lunch for my child for Monday 5th December 2016 - this needs to be paid for via ParentPay (£2.15).	Yes No No
7.	I would like to order a packed lunch for my child for Monday 5th December 2016 – my child is eligible for Free School Meals	Yes No No
Signe (Mus		

<u>Please return this form to your child's teacher</u> by no later than Monday 14<sup>th</sup> November 2016 so that we are able to book coaches and finalise arrangements in plenty of time. Thank you.

PLEASE COMPLETE A SEPARATE FORM FOR EACH CHILD THAT YOU HAVE IN THE JUNIOR CLASSES.

If you do not wish your child to take part in the performance of "SNOW WHITE AND THE EIGHT DWARVES" he/she will remain at school during the dress rehearsal on Monday 5th December 2016 and also during the matinee performance on the afternoon of Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> December 2016. They will be taught in mixed age groups for these 2 days only. Children not taking part are to be collected at the normal end of the school day at 3.30 p.m. from Shobnall School on the afternoon of Tuesday 6th December 2016.



